
 

BROMLEY LTA FUNDED PROGRAMME’S RE-SELECTION CRITERIA 

 

All places on the performance programme, including funded places are reviewed weekly. 
Players who are in funded programmes must reapply for their places at the end of the summer 
term ahead of the start of the new year in September.  

Re-selection criteria is different from initial selection criteria because at this stage we need to 
see the process is working. We will not be judging the players on results, but on their process 
goals and attitudes. We know that if the players have the right attitudes towards their training, 
their results will come and we also know that sometimes this is nearly instant and sometimes 
this takes longer. It is therefore important that young people get the chance to use their results 
as strong learning experiences and not as a method of judging their progress.  

For a player to be re-selected for their funded programme they need to:  

 

• Reapply for their place in writing via email.  
• Have demonstrated to the wider Virtus team examples of the attitudes and values that 

we work towards. Including around the centre, not just on court or in the gym.  
• Have demonstrated to the Performance Team to have an acceptable attitude and work 

ethic in their training environments.  
• Have shown an acceptable attitude when competing.  
• Have shown ownership of the areas of their development they are responsible for. 

Examples of this are engagement in their goal sheets, dedication to off court/gym 
training, dedication to homework assignments, acceptable level of discipline off court 
at tournaments.  

• Have evidenced improvement and completion of process goals. These will be 
documented in their goals sheets.  

 

Parents of players in funded positions have regular meetings with the Performance Team. All 
parents will know in advance if their child is falling short in any of these areas. 

 


